
Draft— April 14, 2023 

Final— May 17, 2023 

Coastal Quilters Guild General Meeting 
April 13, 2023 

Zoom and at Live Oak Church 
 

The meeting was called to order by Bee Saunders at 7:00 pm. 

Welcome and Announcements – Bee Saunders 

• Please mute phones and do not put devices in the room on Zoom. 

• Members attending on Zoom should remain muted at all times (otherwise it breaks into the 

video feed), unless asked to unmute. 

• Zoom members should use the chat facility to type questions, which will be monitored and 

asked by Bonnie Barber on your behalf at the end. Members in the room can ask questions by 

raising a hand and they will be repeated back by Bee Saunders into the microphone for all to 

hear. 

Guild Updates – Bee Saunders 

• Reminder that we need to fill Board and Committee vacancies, the former being essential! 

Programs – Nancy Butterfield 

• May 11 - Keith Coffman-Grey, President of the QPGC Board “Introducing Quilt Project Gold 
Coast” 

• June 8, Quilt Challenge 

• July 13, Verushka Zarate “Finding Pride and Joy in Quilting” 

• August 10, Guild Picnic, still need a volunteer to organize the picnic 

• September 14, Julia McLeod “Everything but Cotton” 

• October 12, Giucy Guice 

Workshops – Bonnie Barber 

• April 14 workshop with Jean Impey: “Twinkle: Improvisational Design and Technique Class”, In-
Person at St. Andrew’s church 

• July 14 workshop with Verushka Zarate: “Santa Barbara Sunset” a pattern specially designed by 
her for this workshop, In-Person at St. Andrew’s church 

• September 15 workshop with Julia McLeod: “Starting with Silk”, In-Person at St. Andrew’s 
church. Silk fabric will be available for purchase at the workshop 

• October 13 workshop with Giucy Guice: “Tiny Piecing” In-Person at St. Andrew’s church 

Nominating Committee – Sue Kadner 



• Board positions that still need to be filled: President, Recording Secretary and Public Relations. 

We are required by law to have a President and Recording Secretary 

• Elections are at the May General Meeting 

Block of the Month – Suzanne Ahn 

• Naomi Hicks won the 17 April ‘Spring Garden’ blocks 

• May block: ‘Jacobs Ladder’ due: May 9, or in person at the May meeting 

Membership – Bee for Jennifer Frangos 

• Renewal forms will be on the website by the end of the month. Encourage everyone to make 

sure their contact information is current. 

• If you plan to attend future meetings via zoom and not in person - consider checking the box to 

mail the directories to their homes along with adding $2 to their renewal fee. 

• Thank you for considering donations to the guild, the money goes to assist bringing in fabulous 

quilt artists to share their creative skills. 

Community Projects  - Pamela Holst 

• Thanks from Angels Foster Care for the donation of baby/kids quilts 

• Getting a good starts on placemats 

Library  - Traci Cope 

• New library is open 

Zoom Committee  - Susan Katz 

• Coffee Break (online Satellite group) is Friday April 28, on Zoom 1pm – 3pm 

Other announcements  - Suzy Pelovsky and Diana Hamilton 

• 2023 Quilt Challenge: Information on the details of this years Challenge 

• Details are also posted on the Guild website and in the newsletter 

• Entries are due at the May meeting 

Show and Tell  

Dundie Schulte, Eileen Lewandowski, Suzy Odgers, Polly Matsuoka, Ranell Hansen, Pam Holst, Susan 
Katz 

In person activities – Ranell Hansen 

• Guild Name Badge Holder, instructions are on the Guild website 

Break 

Door prizes – Lynn Manchester 

• Winners: Carole Kennedy, Nancy Blau (2 baskets) 



Program 

Introduction by Carole Kennedy 

Jean Impey "All About Fabric: An Insiders View of the Industry” 

Final Announcements – Bee Saunders 

• Upcoming meeting dates: 

• Friday April 14th, 9am-3pm (in person) at St. Andrews - Jean Impey Twinkle Workshop 

• Thursday April 20th, 7pm (Zoom) - Board Meeting 

• Friday April 28th, 1pm (Zoom) - Coffee Break 

• May 11th, 7pm - Guild Meeting - Keith Coffman-Grey (in person) and via Zoom, “Introducing 
Quilt Project Gold Coast” 

• Remember, those Challenge Quilts are due next month! 

• Newsletter articles are due by Sunday April 23rd - please be prompt!  

Meeting adjourned at: 9:39pm 

Respectfully submitted, 

Susanne Kyre 

Recording Secretary 

 


